CITY COUNCIL
CITY OF PIEDMONT
FEBRUARY 6, 2024

5:53 PM

The City Council of the City of Piedmont met in regular session at the time and on the date above.
Present were Mayor Baker, Council Members John Lawrence, Richard Williams, Jubal Feazell, Caleb
Pope, Greg South, David Ivey, and Terry Kiser.

Following the invocation given by David Ivey and the pledge of allegiance given by Mayor Baker, the
minutes were presented for consideration. Terry Kiser made the motion that the minutes be approved
as presented. Richard Williams seconded the motion and the minutes were approved. John Lawrence
and Caleb Pope abstained.

The bills totaling $549,729.07 were then presented for consideration for payment. Caleb Pope made
the motion that the bills be approved as presented. Richard Williams seconded the motion and the bills
were approved for payment.

In visitor comments, Ashlee Jones spoke about upcoming grant applications. Adam Brandt spoke about
stray dogs running loose in the City.

In Council reports, John Lawrence had no report, he was just glad to be at the meeting.
Richard Williams asked about updates to the Civic Center.

Jubal Feazell had no report.

Caleb Pope had no report.

Greg South thanked the Street department for putting up new stop signs.

David lvey spoke about work orders that have been completed.

Terry Kiser had no report.

Clerk Hinton told the Council that he should have a report on the purchase and selling of natural gas by
the end of the month. He also reported to Council that Avenu collections were now listed on the
account balance sheet that is included in the packet.

In the Mayor’s comments he thanked Jon Garlick for attending the Council Meeting. He is running for
probate judge. He also wanted to thank Jeff Formby for attending the meeting. The Mayor told the
audience that all utility companies had seen high utility bills in our area for the recent cold
temperatures. He told everyone that there is another cold front coming in. Piedmont boys and girls
basketball will be playing in area tournaments. In closing, he announced that the Piedmont school
system was ranked very high nationally.

With no other business to come before the Council, Greg South made the motion that the meeting be
adjourned. David lvey seconded the motion and the meeting adjourned at 6:18 pm.



